March 5, 2008
GULFORD ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING
Quorum present

Motion Passed: to approve minutes of January 23, 2008.

Motion Passed: Upon motion duly made and seconded, Jay Lippincott was appointed to replace Dick Leitch as board member for the remainder of his term which expires 2011. 
Dick Leitch resigned due to illness
Lynda Riley- President –Opening Comments:
Amount of money donated in 2007 doubled from the previous year. General discussion followed whether board members should be expected to make a minimum donation to Strafford Green.  No formal decision, although most agree there is an “expectation,” and not a mandate, for board members to contribute some amount.
Architecture by Tom Hobbs:

Not as many applications as in the past. Tom reported that there were usual applications for fences, landscaping, and paint colors, etc. Much discussion concerning Greenmount dwellings and impact of covenants. Several properties were divided into separate apartments which are contrary to Guilford Covenants. Tom will contact Baltimore Housing Inspector about porch demolition on one of the Greenmount houses.

There is a longstanding vacant house on Charlcote Place (next to the Plank house). In addition there was discussion about the vacant Coffman house on corner of Northway & Norwood Road. Letter being sent to Coffman that his garage roof has a hole and the structure is in poor condition, and requires repair.
The committee is communicating with real estate brokers and auction houses advising that they must disclose disputes between Homeowner Association (Guilford Association in our case) and home owner to any new buyer. 
Letter sent to owner of 4401 Bedford Pl. to clear debris in rear of his property.  The area was cleaned as requested. 

Bruce Barnett requested that all properties being discussed include the address and it was agreed it was a good suggestion. 
Safety: by Howard Freidel

Generally people are satisfied with the Guilford Security Patrol. There have been a couple of day light break ins by unknown yard workers. Residents must be careful before hiring a stranger to perform any work in or around your home. The GSP is trying to stop two types of crimes, namely, muggings, and amateur break-ins. 
Securitus asks that we assist them in monitoring guard performance.  Suggestion was made to include GSP phone number on emails sent by GSP.  Howard will send letter to homeowners who paid maintenance fees but not GSP dues. 
Traffic: by Tom Hobbs  

Tom is transitioning Traffic to Jay Lippincott.

As reported last meeting, the 39th St barrier will be installed by the city to calm traffic. Maryland Port Authority may fund the landscaped medium strip planned for St. Paul St. The reason MPA is involved is in exchange for the city allowing them to do certain construction work near and along port areas.  Work to begin in the fall and Tom will review the schematic and landscape plan.

Originally the city agreed to pave six streets this year. However Margaret Martin (head of Engineering Div) indicates that city over promised. Only after Tom got Mary Pat Clarke to intervene did Ms. Martin agree to pave one street this year.  DOT admits all six streets are in poor condition, they just do not have the funds to do all six. 

Bruce Barnett advised of a dangerous condition. The stop sign on Highfield and Underwood is down and needs to be replaced. 
Sherwood Gardens:  Bruce Barnett.

Not a lot of news because it is winter. Squirrels are creating havoc by eating bulbs or at least digging up the plots. Soil samples being sent to Clemson University for testing.
Web site: by Jim Durkey

 No big news. Suggestion was made to include news of Guilford Elementary School in important events. 
Treasury’s Report: by Cathy Boyne
Our cash account is over 100k for the first time. This is good news. The budget was reviewed generally. Much discussion about whether certain Greenmount properties should be given the opportunity to pay Guilford Association dues and GSP since they are part of Guilford. No final resolution.
Covenant Renewal: by Lynda Riley

We need to begin planning now. We want to start no later than the fall when there are national elections. 
Misc.

Howard Friedel reviewed liability insurance which includes insurance for board members, parks, and business interruption and he will clarify some issues. 

Meeting ended at 8:40
Bryan H. Potts, Secretary 
